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20 April 2010

The Australian Healthcare and Hospitals Association welcomed the decision by NSW Premier Kristina Keneally to sign up to the Rudd plan to overhaul the hospital system.  

The Australian Healthcare and Hospitals Association (AHHA) is the peak national body representing public hospitals, area health services, community health centres and public aged care providers.

“The Australian health system urgently needs to change to ensure it can meet the growing needs of the Australian community. This decision by Premier Keneally brings us one step closer to much needed reform," Ms Prue Power, Executive Director, AHHA, said today. 
"The Prime Minister's offer to pay for the implementation process indicates his commitment to health reform. We urge the Victorian and Western Australian premiers to show a similar commitment in their deliberations today and overcome the remaining barriers to progressing these important reforms. 
"AHHA continues to advocate for the following underlying principles to guide the reform process:
· preservation of the universality and comprehensiveness of the national Medicare system ,

· greater accountability in hospital and healthcare funding together with a commitment to national standards and transparency in reporting outcomes,

· establishing Local Hospital Networks, although not necessarily as many as the Prime Minister has proposed,

· national standards to govern quality and safety of care, 

· activity-based funding.  

"We urge the Prime Minister and all state premiers to follow the above principles at the COAG meeting today as they decide the future of our health system. The Australian public wants and expects its leaders to reach an agreement today which will deliver a world class health system. Premier Keneally's decision to sign up to the Rudd plan brings this important goal one step closer,” said Prue Power, Executive Director AHHA.

For further information/comment: 
Ms Prue Power 0417 419 857 
Health reform one step closer











